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Senator O’Brien asked:

The timetabling was the decision of the minister, not a recommendation of industry?

Answer:

The cut-off date for the transfer of unused European Union high quality beef quota to the uncommitted amount was set by the Australian Meat and Livestock Corporation (AMLC), which for many years prior to July 1998 administered the quota.  This date was previously seen by the industry and the AMLC as providing adequate timing for making unused quota available to other exporters and ensuring appropriate access to the quota. 

In response to relatively recent concerns by exporters about the mid-April timing for the withdrawal of unused quota, the Red Meat Advisory Council (RMAC) has, at the Minister’s request, undertaken a review of the EU meat quotas and has recommended a change to this date, bring it forward to 1 March each year.  The Minister has this recommendation under consideration.
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